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After initial good efforts in clearing the land, Ethiopia disappeared from the 
radar of the Mine Ban Treaty. Ethiopia’s mine action work has been stalled for 
over seven years.  

So we are encouraged to hear about Ethiopia’s recent intention to reestablish 
its mine action program and place the Mine Action Office at a higher level 
within the Ministry of Defense. We hope Ethiopia will use the extension 
request process to resume its mine action with full speed and will quickly get 
back on track to indeed finish the job by 2025.  

Among the positive points of the presented request, we note the following:  

• Ethiopia has presented a fairly straightforward work plan, showing how 
much land release and clearance is planned to be done by year, in which of 
its six affected regions, and at what yearly cost.  

• Ethiopia believes it has sufficient demining and survey human resources to 
carry out the work and has provided additional clarification on existing 
capacity. 

• Ethiopia indicated the overall budget required for the work under the plan, 
disaggregated by year and by the type of work. It also intends to contribute 
20% of the overall budget required from its national funding. 

Among the points that will require clarifications and further efforts in the 
coming months and years, we note the following: 

• Ethiopia still does not know how many areas will actually be confirmed as 
mined versus suspected and its current data and plan are largely an 
estimate.  

• The current plan does not include areas in the buffer zone on the border 
with Eritrea, where demarcation has not been completed. Ethiopia did 
provide some additional information on efforts that are being undertaken 
in this regard.  At the moment, however, there is still no clarity on when 
and how these areas will be addressed. Ethiopia needs to make every effort 
to be able to carry out survey and clearance as needed in this area and 
provide regular updates to States Parties in this regard.  



• Ethiopia’s annual clearance targets are very ambitious, considering only one 
additional demining company is planned to be added.  

• Lastly, Ethiopia cites ‘lack of funding’ as the primary reason that prevented 
it from meeting its targets under the latest extension request. Indeed, 
currently Ethiopia receives close to zero international funding, and national 
funding is far insufficient. The current extension request plan is again based 
on the assumption of ‘significant flow of funds for mine action’. However, 
Ethiopia does not seem to have any resource mobilization plan and at the 
moment it remains unclear how Ethiopia plans to secure the funding. This is 
highly worrying. Ethiopia needs to urgently undertake concrete steps to 
reestablish donors’ confidence and to mobilize funds sufficient for its work 
plan till 2025, and to keep States Parties informed of its ongoing efforts.  

With its current plan, Ethiopia needs to immediately resume its mine action 
operations to get back on track and to start regularly reporting on progress 
with consistent use of IMAS standards. This must NOT be another extension 
for non-action.  

 


